
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

From: Bryson Nuckles 
To: Horne, Willy - MRP-AMS 
Subject: [External Email]Instrument approval 
Date: Friday, January 6, 2023 7:27:04 AM 

[External Email] 
If this message comes from an unexpected sender or references a vague/unexpected topic; 
Use caution before clicking links or opening attachments. 
Please send any concerns or suspicious messages to: Spam.Abuse@usda.gov 

When reviewing a new or current system instrument grading system for approval, I think that 
carcass chill should be taken into consideration. There are plants that run 24-hour chill carcasses and 
it is believed by some that the instrument calls higher grades from cattle with a warmer 
temperature.. If this is true, maybe there should be a ribeye temperature window that is set for the 
use of instrument grading, rather than just ‘’adequately’ chill for traditional grading. It is still very 
possible to meet a certain internal temperature in 24 hours such as 33 to 39 degrees. This would set 
a standard across the beef industry and eliminate the argument that some plants are getting better 
grade because the instrument thinks beef of higher temperature is higher quality. 

Thanks Bryson 

Bryson Nuckles
Grading
Creekstone Farms Premium Beef LLC 
Desk:1.620.741.3301 
Cell: 1.620.222.4712 
bnuckles@cfpbeef.com 

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE - This e-mail transmission, and any documents, files or 
previous e-mail messages attached to it, may contain information that is confidential or 
legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient, or a person responsible for 
delivering it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you must not read or 
play this transmission and that any disclosure, copying, printing, distribution or use of 
any of the information contained in or attached to this transmission is STRICTLY 
PROHIBITED. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify 
the sender by telephone at (620) 741-3100 or return e-mail and delete the original 
transmission and its attachments without reading or saving in any manner. Thank you. 
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